DRAFT MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 13TH JANUARY 2022 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Mal Howlett; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Trevor Tipple; Lesley Guilfoyle; Paul Austin, clerk; Chris Brown, county councillor; Brendon Bernard district councillor; and 0 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Barry Stone, county councillor.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance was proposed by T Tipple and approved.

3. POLICE MATTERS

There was now a new community police constable for Loddon and he had contacted Broome and hoped to have a visit to Broome and a walk around the village. The council had replied they would like to meet him should this go ahead.  

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 18 NOVEMBER 2021
a. Adventure Playground including Grass Cutting. There was a discussion on how to ensure the play area was cut well during the year ahead. It was understood Clinks Care Farm were no longer going to be involved in such work. Trevor Tipple had a contact who he would approach with a view to taking on the work. The grass needed to kept tidy and weeds under control. He would check whether it was permissible to use weedkiller.








  
b. Traffic Problems including Overgrown Hedges. 

         The footpath near Longford Bridge on Yarmouth Road had been temporarily improved but the

         county council needed to state when it would be finally resurfaced. The other big unresolved

         issue was the flooding along the Bungay end of Yarmouth Rad, the county council would  

         need to state when the drain carrying rain water from Yarmouth Road would be properly

         cleared out.

         Fred Hartwell had put a notice in 'The Parishioner' about cars parking the wrong way round at

         might.

         Lesley Guilfoyle raised the matter of leaves on the Sun Road pavement along side the parish

         council land. There was uncertainty as to whether the council was responsible for solving this,

         it would be looked into.  



 


 










c. Defibrillator. Trevor Tipple had obtained all the necessary details, showing that the net cost for a ten year agreement was less than £1300, with £1000 of that provided by the grants of the district councillors. Proposed by Christine Kramer that the council commit to this and unanimously approved.


d. Parish Council Land. Lesley Guilfoyle stated that a letter from October 2003 from the district council stating that they owned the land for the benefit of villagers in Broome was seen as the key document. Councillors agreed to try and register ownership of the land as even if this wasn't successful it should reveal further information about the situation.
e. Platinum Jubilee including Funding and Plaque for War Memorial. Brendon Bernard suggested a joint village lighting of the beacon in Broome on Saturday to complement the celebrations being held in Ditchingham on the Sunday. Proposed by Fred Hartwell and agreed that the £250 received from the district council towards the cancelled V E Day event be used towards the jubilee costs.
f. Tree Planting.
         With Barry Stone's help the parish council had successfully applied for ten apple and pear trees

         to be planted behind the village hall. There were conditions attached; they had to be planted

         within three days of delivery, the county council had the right to inspect them, and they had to

         be maintained for ten years.

   g.   Bus Services and Shelter. 

         Before the pandemic First Buses had agreed to consider re-running Norwich – Bungay

         Charcoal Line services through Broome from the next timetable recast. They would be written

         to and asked to now provide those buses for Broome.

         Fred Hartwell explained he had a contact who would be able to do a good job of cleaning the

         bus shelter. It was provisionally agreed to ask him to do this twice a year. 

   h.   Clerks Comoputer and Broadband. Fred Hartwell explained the clerks present laptop was old

         and slow. It was agreed that a new one should be bought from a retailer Fred new provided 

         excellent service. The new laptop was to be only for parish council use and would have

         adequate security. £500 would be budgeted to cover the cost. Also the clerk was to check 

         whether he was being correctly re-imbursed for the broadband costs he was incurring.  

    i.   Other. Nothing to consider.
5. CORRESPONDENCE
  a. County & District Councillor Reports. 

      Chris Brown reported that the district council would run deficits for the next few years. He said

      he had pressed the district council to declare a climate emergency but had had only partial

      success. Christine Kramer asked him what provisions were being made for electric cars and he

      explained the facilities that were being provided. 
  b. Other. Nothing to discuss.     
6. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2022

This was likely to be held this year for the first time since 2019. It was agreed to ask the Norfolk Wildlife Trust to provide a speaker.

7. PLANNING                  

a. Crisp Maltings, Pirnhow Street – Construction of one free-standing germinating vessel and 4 malt storage silos, and upgrade and part re-routing of internal service road. There was still no news on this. No new documents had been posted since November.


b. Tunneys Lane. No news here either with no new documents since August. The two metre high fence was still standing.




c. Barn South of Ivy Farm – replacement of deteriorating thatch with profiled steel sheeting. There was no decision here, with the requirement for a bat survey a possible reason.




d. Unit 2,The Silo, Pirnhow Street – Change of use to retail unit with provision for the serving of hot and cold food. Despite the concerns about traffic and parking approval had been given albeit with conditions regarding these. The planning officer's report justifying his decision had not yet been read.

e. 175 Yarmouth Road – Erection of a rear dormer roof extension to create habitable space in loft and a single storey rear extension. Councillors had just made their decision and approval was recommended.
f. Other. None to consider.
7.  ACCOUNTS

a. Bank Balances.      

      Current Account 





£17816.01

      less uncleared cheques





    £288.00









£17528.01
      Savings Account





  £1173.14









£18701.15

      Ring Fenced for Play Area




  £1570.43

      Net Parish Council Funds




£17130.72









£18701.15







              

                                          
b. Internal Audit. Fred Hartwell was concerned that this wasn't being carried out. It was agreed the clerk would contact Reg Holmes before the next meeting to enable him to verify the accuracy of the books.

c. Receipts and Payments 
      Receipts


Barclays Bank – Interest £0.03





South Norfolk District Council – Councillor Grants for Defibrillator 



£1000

      Payments made

Chq 100984 Tellystream Ltd £415.80 – first payment for village hall 



security cameras





Chq 100985 CANCELLED





Chq 100986 Paul Harvey Plumbing & Heating Limited £3624 – gross 



cost of new village hall boiler





Chq 100987 Tellystream Ltd £415.80 – final payment for village hall 



security cameras

      Payment authorised
It was decided cheques would only be signed if backed up by invoices. 



Therefore there were no approvals at this meeting. The cheques would 



be signed at a later date.

      Preceding proposed by L Guilfoyle and approved.

d.  Precept 2022/23
     The chairman, vice chairman and clerk had previously met and agreed a proposal to hold the

     precept at £5700. As Broome's tax base had gone up, with more people paying council tax, it

     meant an individual's council tax would fall slightly. The council had high reserves, although

     this was largely due to Community Infrastructure Levy income relating to the two large

        developments that were unlikely to recur for a number of years. After increasing the precept a 

        large amount recently, and recognising the costs of the pandemic people had incurred, proposed

        by Ann Frost and approved that the precept be held at £5700.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was reported there were broken kerbs outside both The Artichoke and Bungay House.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 P.M.

9. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – in the main hall at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 3 March, 7 April (Annual Parish Meeting), 5 May (including A.G.M.), 7 July. 1 September, and 3 November 2022.  


